### Sherry, Annie

From: Trevor Brummell <

Sent: Tuesday, November 28, 2023 3:46 PM

**To:** Sherry, Annie

**Subject:** [External Email] Fwd: [External Email] Save Centennial Pool Committee Request to Present

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

### [This email has been received from an external person or system]

#### Hello Annie

To follow-up with our conversation, the Save Centennial Pool Committee would like to postpone our request to present to the CPED Standing Committee on December 14th and request to present at the January 18/24 meeting (10:00-12:00).

Thank you for your assistance.

Regards

Trevor Brumwell

Sent from my iPad

### Begin forwarded message:

From: "Sherry, Annie" <sherryan@halifax.ca>
Date: November 3, 2023 at 1:04:13 PM ADT

To: Trevor Brumwell <
Cc: Denise McCullough < >

Subject: RE: [External Email] Save Centennial Pool Committee Request to Present

### Good afternoon Trevor,

Thank you for your email. This is to confirm that your request has been received by the Municipal Clerk's Office and will be taken forward to the Community Planning and Economic Development (CPED) Standing Committee Agenda Review Committee for their consideration.

Possible outcomes of your request include:

- 1. placement on an agenda
- 2. referral to a different meeting group (standing committee, community council, or other board/committee)
- 3. referral to staff
- 4. determination that only written submissions will be received on the topic
- 5. if subject matter is outside the jurisdiction of the Halifax Regional Municipality, refusal of the request

As discussed over the phone, the next Committee meeting is scheduled for November 16, 2023 and there is currently not a December meeting scheduled, but this may be subject to change based on the will of the Agenda Review Committee. Following a decision by the Agenda Review Committee I will reply by email to let you know the outcome of your request to present.

Please note that if your request to present is approved, your below email and any accompanying documentation (i.e. presentation slides, handouts etc.) will form part of the agenda and public record, including being posted on Halifax.ca. Further information regarding presentations is available on our website at <a href="https://www.halifax.ca/city-hall/regional-council/communicating-halifax-regional-counci

Meetings are audio and/or video recorded for the purpose of creating a record of the proceedings. If you do not wish to be recorded, please withdraw your request to present; you can provide a written submission instead.

Best Regards, Annie

ANNIE SHERRY SHE/HER

LEGISLATIVE ASSISTANT
MUNICIPAL CLERK'S OFFICE | LEGAL & LEGISLATIVE SERVICES

C. 902.943.8741

## **H**ALIFAX



The Halifax Regional Municipality is located in Mi'kma'ki, the ancestral and traditional lands of the Mi'kmaq people. The municipality acknowledges the Peace and Friendship Treaties signed in this Territory and recognizes that we are all Treaty People.

This communication is intended for the addressee(s) only. It contains confidential or privileged information and is subject to solicitor/client privilege. No rights to privilege have been waived. Any copying, distribution, taking of action in reliance on, or other use of the information in this communication by person other than the addressee is prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender and delete or destroy all copies of this communication.

From: Trevor Brumwell

Sent: Friday, November 3, 2023 10:27 AM To: Sherry, Annie <sherryan@halifax.ca>

Cc: Denise McCullough <

Subject: [External Email] Save Centennial Pool Committee Request to Present

# Dear Sherry

Thanks for the conversation yesterday. I am a member of the Save Centennial Pool Committee. The Committee was formed in July 2023 at the Annual General Meeting of the Centennial Pool Association (CPA). It includes some members of the CPA board and a broad range of volunteers from the larger Centennial Pool users and community. The Committee was initially formed in response to a motion to council,

from June 28/2022, Item No.15.4.2, Subject: Replacement of 50m pool in HRM.

This letter is written on behalf of the Committee to request the opportunity to present to the HRM Community Planning and Economic Development standing committee at the December 14(?) 2023 meeting. We are requesting a December meeting because the staff report requested in the motion (Item No.15.4.2) may come before council in the new year.

The motion calls for the potential disposal of Centennial pool for economic development along with the development of a new, replacement 50m pool and the prioritization of the replacement of the Needham Community Centre. This report was requested shortly after COVID and an extended closure of the pool. From our research and community engagement we understand that there are many factors that may not have been considered in advance of the HRM Council motion for the staff report recommending the disposal of Centennial pool.

We would welcome an opportunity to present our findings that better enable the process for completing a full analyses and making a fully informed decision.

Thank you for your consideration and for the work you do. I look forward to hearing from you.

Regards, Trevor Brumwell